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Riverside attracts 

500; honors Costa, 

Donaldson 
An informative CEQA update, 

inspirational success stories, a 

tract on cultural landscapes, 

and a tour of the exquisite 

Mission Inn restoration high­

lighted CPF' s 20th Annual 

Preservation Conference June 

1-4 in Riverside. More than 

500 preservationists attended 

the conference and were on hand to honor 

Wayne Donaldson as Preservationist of the Year, 

State Senator Jim Costa as Legislator of the 

Year, five winners of the CPF Presidents Award 

(see separate articles), and newly elected trus­

tees. 

Elected to second three-year terms were Arlene 

Andrew (La Verne), Ruthann Lehrer (Long 

Beach), Jim Lutz (Fresno), and Bob Mackensen 

(Yuba City). Three new trustees--Toni 

Symonds Dow (Sacramento), Karita Hummer 

(San Jose), and Cassandra Walker (San Juan 

Capistrano)-- were elected to first terms. 

Special thanks go to the Riverside Redevelop­

ment Agency, the Riverside Planning Depart­

ment, The Mission Inn, CALTRANS, the State 
Office of Historic Preservation, the Western 

Regional Office of the National Trust for His­
toric Preservation, the California Chapter of the 

American Planning Association, the Local 

Arrangements Committee, the conference Sup­

porters and Friends organizations, and the CPF 

Partners. 
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Douglass Hall {see p. 7) 

SB 1180 poses major threat 
to CEQA 

CPF members are asked to take immediate 

action to stop State Senate Bill 1180, a bill that 

proposes significant and unacceptable alterations 

to the California Environmental Quality Act 

(CEQA). 

In its original form, SB 1180 made relatively 

minor changes to CEQA and passed through the 

State Senate with virtually no opposition. Re­

cent amendments, however, represent a whole­

sale attack on CEQA including a loss of the fair 

argument standard for preparing EIRs, a weaken­
ing of the alternative site analysis requirement, 
and the elimination of the requirement for notice 

to agencies such as the State Office of Historic 

Preservation. 

SB 1180 was to have been the subject of a 

(see CEQA page 2) 
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(CEQA cont'd) public hearing before the As­

sembly Committee on Natural Resources in July, 
but the Assembly adjourned before the hearing 
could take place. The hearing has been resched­
uled for August 28 but this date could change. 
For a full text of SB 1180, and for a list of 

Natural Resources Committee members that 
need to be called or faxed, please call CPF 

Trustee Kathleen Green at Sacramento Heritage, 
(916) 264-8310. 

Federal Preservation funding 
under attack 
There have been repeated attempts to strip the 

Historic Preservation Fund as Congress attempts 
to hammer out a FY 1996 Department of Interior 

Appropriations Bill. 

Congressman Tim Hutchinson's (R-AR) pro­
posal to eliminate FY96 funding for the National 
Trust for Historic Preser\ration was defeated in 
the House, but the House still supported a 50 
percent cut in the Trust's $7 million allocation 

for 1996, with all federal funding eliminated in 
FY97. (Federal funding consitutes 25 percent of 
the Trust's budget). The House left the funding 

intact for the State Historic Preservation Offices, 
Native American Tribes, Historic �lack Col­

leges, and the Advisory Council on Historic 
Preservation. 

The debate has now moved to the Senate, whose 
Appropriations Committee supported the Na­
tional Trust's five-year schedule to replace its 

federal funding with private funds. However, 
the Appropriations Committee also supported a 
17 percent cut in the funding to the Advisory 
Council on Historic Preservation in FY97. With 
the Senate Appropriations Committee recom­
mendations now before the full Senate for 
action, Senators Domenici (R-NM) and Inouye 
(D-HI) proposed a Senate Floor Amendment 
which would cut Historic Preservation funding 
by an additional 37 percent to meet the needs of 

the Bureau of Indian Affairs. 
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CPF has actively opposed these funding cuts via 
letters and faxes to California congressmen and 
senators in conjunction with the Trust and Pres­
ervation Action. As of this writing, the debate 
continues. 

In spite of threats to the Trust and other federally 

funded agencies, there may be some good news 

for preservationists. In mid-July, the House 

Ways and Means Committee held hearings on 
tax reforms, including the Historic Homeowner­

ship Assistance Act(HR1662), which would 
provide tax credits for owners of historic homes. 
The goal is to foster homeownership among 

middle and lower class families and protect 
historic housing units. CPF has actively sup­
ported efforts to pass this innovative and exciting 
proposal. 

California Register update 
CPF continues to monitor the status of the 
California State Register, for which a second 
public hearing on program criteria and regula­

tory language was held by the State Historical 
Resources Commission on August 11. CPF 
provided comments to the Commission, and 

maintains the position that the State Register 
should be as broadly inclusive as possible and 

easy for local citizens and governments to 
understand and use. We will continue to update 
you on this vitally important protection tool. 
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CALIFORNIA 

PRESERVATION 

FOUNDATION 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT - Ruthann Lehrer 

This year's Annual 

Conference in 

Riverside, June 1-

4, marked the 

twentieth annual 

California Preser­

vation Conference. 

I came away 

feeling energized 

by the confluence 

of so many kindred 

spirits, and encour­

aged at the strength 

of the grassroots 

commitments to preservation across California. 

In many ways, this conference affirmed the 
success of preservation two decades after the first 

tentative statewide meeting. The Mission Inn, 

for so many years languishing in disrepair, has 

been beautifully restored and is thriving again as 

a successful hotel and conference center. The 

City of Riverside, represented by the Mayor, 

Redevelopment Agency and Planning Depart­

ment, fully support historic preservation as 

integral to the economic future of the city. They 

are developing one of the strongest heritage 

tourism programs in the state. The breadth of 

information presented in the workshops, from a 

dynamic CEQA update to new insights in cul­

tural landscapes, indicate the value of preserva­

tion to many fields. And the roster of co-spon­

soring organizations-the State Office of His­
toric Preservation, CALTRANS, the National 

Trust's Western Regional Office, and the Califor­

nia Chapter of the American Planning Associa­

tion, along with local support from the Mission 

Inn and the City of Riverside, mark an affirma­

tion of strong working partnerships. Let's keep 

this in mind as we forge ahead this year and next 
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to maintain the successes preservation has won. 

The new "anti-regulatory" and "property-rights" 

movements in Congress and the mounting 

attacks on CEQA in the state legislature are 

putting the squeeze on historic preservation 

along with other environmental and land use 

protections. We are going to have to fight hard 

just to maintain our ground. CPF will require 

your help in the coming months when we need 

to demonstrate how vital historic preservation is 

to the economic well-being of our communities. 

Alex Theater, Presidio to host 
September CPF Design 
workshops 
CPF is offering two one-day workshops focus­

ing on award-winning preservation design 

solutions and their applicability to other build­

ings. Winners of CPF's annual Preservation 

Design Awards will present case studies of 

exemplary projects. These workshops will 

explore and analyze innovative methods in 

architectural design, materials conservation, 

seismic retrofit, adaptive reuse, code compli­

ance, ADA, mechanical and electrical systems, 

craftsmanship and compatible additions. Fea­

tured projects will range from large commercial 

structures to public buildings to residential-scale 

projects. 

September 22, 1995: The glamourous restored 

Alex Theater in Glendale. 

September 29, 1995: The Presidio of San 

Francisco's Golden Gate Club Main Ballroom. 

The workshop registration fee (which includes 

the full-day program, lunch, and supplementary 
workshop materials) is $75 for non-members, 

$65 for CPF members. On-site registrations will 

include a $10 late fee. AIA Continuing Educa­

tion Credit is available for an additional $5. 

Enrollment forms will sent out in a special 

mailing by September 1. 
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CPF joins National Trust 
Statewide Partners 

CPF has joined the National Trust for Historic 
Preservation's new Statewide Partners Program. 
Comprised of the strongest, most effective 
statewide organizations in the preservation 
movement, Statewide Partners is conceived as 
the cutting edge of the preservation delivery and 
mobilization system. Key components of the 
partnership include: joint program development 
and delivery; training and planning meetings; 
mutual membership development, and joint fun­
draising opportunities. 

Staff to visit Fillmore, 
Hollywood, Santa Monica to 
study quake response 

With the arrival of Acting Executive Director 
Jeff Eichenfield, CPF has resumed work on its 
federally funded project to evaluate how historic 
preservation concerns were addressed by local 
communities and state and federal agencies fol­
lowing the Northridge earthquake. 

CPF received a $22,200 grant from the Historic 
Preservation Partners for Earthquake Response 
to carry out the project. Eichenfield will spend a 
good portion of August in Santa Monica, 
Fillmore and Hollywood touring the areas and 
conducting interviews for the project. A meeting 
of state-level agencies will occur this fall. The 
project is due to be completed in December, after 
which CPF will publish its findings. 

Historic Preservation Partners is a joint effort of 
the National Park Service, U.S. Department of 
Interior; the California Office of Historic Preser­
vation; the National Trust for Historic Preserva­
tion; the Los Angeles Conservancy; the Getty 
Conservation Institute; and CPF. 

Summer 1995 • • • 

New officers selected 

At CPF' s Board of Trustees meeting in July, the 
following officers were elected: Ruthann 
Lehrer, President; Michael Crowe, Vice Presi­
dent; Gail Woolley, Secretary; Alan Dreyfuss, 
Treasurer. Committee chairs were also ap­
pointed and include: Legislative-Toni Symonds­
Dow ; Fundraising/Development-Elizabeth 
Pomeroy; Legal Issues-Susan Brandt-Hawley; 
Board Development-Michael Crowe; San Jose 
Annual Conference-Karita Hummer and Gail 
Woolley co-chairs; Design Awards- Alan 
Dreyfuss; Partners program-Kathleen Green; 
Preservation Awards-Gail Woolley; Programs­
Arlene Andrew and Cassandra Walker, co­
chairs; Strategic Planning-Cassandra Walker; 
Graphics and PR-Bruce Judd. 

Committee members needed. CPF is 
actively looking for volunteers throughout the 
state interested in serving on one or more of its 
active committees. These include Annual 
Conference, Design Awards, Development and 
Fundraising, Graphics and PR, Legislative, 
Preservation Awards, Programs, and Strategic 
Planning. Time commitments vary from four to 
10 hours per month. This is a great way to 
network and share ideas with fellow preserva­
tionists! Contact Ruthann Lehrer at (310) 570-
6864. 
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Riverside Conference 

Award Winners 

Preservationist of the Year. 
MILFORD WAYNE DONA LDSON, FAIA 

Wayne Donaldson, President of Milford Wayne 

Donaldson Architect in San Diego, is quickly 
recognized as a leader in San Diego's preserva­

tion movement, establishing - with imagina­
tion and solid accomplishment - that historic 
preservation practices save buildings and save 

money, serve real human needs and create 
livable communities. His work with the 

Gaslamp Quarter, with Save Our Heritage 

Organisation (SOHO) and the Historic Sites 
Board displayed his talent and has earned the 

respect of preservationists throughout the state. 

Wayne has made a large impression on preser­
vation at the statewide level. His extraordinary 
ability to work constructively with people 

holding divergent views is a rare quality. Be­
cause of his expertise, but more because of his 

character, Wayne has been consistently tapped 

for state-level organizations, serving as Chair­
man of the State Historical Building Safety 

Board, President of the State Historical Re­
sources Commission, and President of the 
California Preservation Foundation. In each role 

he was the one to whom everyone looked for so­
lutions to difficult problems, and he delivered 
with grace and generosity. 

Wayne gives of himself and his time, he does so 
willingly and with no thought to how his natural 
reaction to say "Yes, I will help" is going to 
affect his career or his pocketbook. His greatest 
talents, however, are his decency, his good 
natured approach, and his ability to leave every­
one he has worked with smiling. CPF was 
fortunate to have Wayne with us for a while, and 
we expect he will continue to add to his already 
strong record of volunteer service to the citizens 
of our state. 
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Donaldson Sen. Costa 

Legislator of the Year: 
STATE SENATOR JIM COSTA 

CPF' s Legislator of the Year Award is presented 
to a lawmaker who has initiated and supported 
historic preservation efforts on a statewide basis. · 

While this is certainly true of this year's recipi­
ent, Jim Costa of Fresno, the Senator is being 
recognized primarily for his continuing efforts in 

support of historic preservation on a local basis. 
Senator Costa began his interest in preservation 
in the 1970s, prior to becoming an elected offi­

cial. While a legislative assistant to Assembly­
man Rick Lehman, Jim Costa took a leadership 

role in efforts to save the Old Administration 
Building at Fresno City College. A beautiful 
collegiate Gothic structure from the 1920s 

originally built on the grounds of the Fresno 
. Teacher's College, this National Register struc­

ture has been threatened with demolition now for 
over 20 years by the State Center Community 
College District. After his election as assembly­
man representing the 30th District, Jim Costa 
provided vital leadership in the efforts that 
continue through this day to preserve and reuse 
this valuable resource. He was instrumental in 
helping to draft AB 1324, which set aside $3 
million to encourage the re-use of the building as 
the potential site of the California Agricultural 

Museum. In 1991, when the building was again 
threatened with demolition to build the school's 
Allied Health facility, (see Costa p.6) 
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(Costa cont'd) Jim Costa introduced legislation 

in the Assembly that prohibited demolition of the 

structure for five years while alternative strate­

gies for reuse could be investigated. The bill 

also provided $1 million in Oil Tax funds as an 

incentive to the District to restore and re-use the 

building. 

Jim Costa's preservation efforts have extended 

to the Central Valley's natural resources as well, 

where he again has assumed a leadership role in 

the creation of the San Joaquin River Parkway. 

According to the director of the San Joaquin 

River Parkway Trust, to date Jim Costa's support 

has been critical to the acquisition of over $1 O 

million used to preserve and enhance valuable 

natural and architectural resources for the Cen­

tral San Joaquin Valley. CPF is proud to honor 

Senator Costa for his commitment to maintain­

ing a leadership role in preservation issues in 

California. 

President's Award: 

AMERICAN YOUTH HOSTEU 

LLEWELLYN WILLIAMS MANSION 

The American Youth Hostel, Golden Gate 

Council, was selected to receive a 1995 

President's Award for their perseverance in 

preserving and rehabilitating the Llewellyn 

Williams Mansion in Sacramento into a Youth 

Hostel. From the date that de­

velopers donated the mansion to 

A YH in exchange for the prom­

ise to move the house from the 

site, it took A YH six long and 

arduous years to find a suitable 

site and raise sufficient funding 
to complete the project. 

James Seadler, who also designed the Leland 

Stanford House and the Crocker House in 

Sacramento. 

It took more than four years for A YH and the 

City of Sacramento to identify and agree upon 

an appropriate site that would not have required 

the 13,000 square foot building to be cut into 

sections to be moved. Finally, in January 1994, 

the City Council approved siting for the house 

across the street on a City-owned parking lot. 

The Council also approved funding provided by 

the Redevelopment Agency in the amount of 

$1.2 million. With these funds, in addition to 

contributions, grants, a loan from the National 

Trust, and A YH' s own funds, the project got 

underway. Before a crowd of several hundred 

spectators the house was lifted, turned around, 

and moved across the street on October 15, 

1994. The following May the house re-opened 

its doors as the Sacramento International Hostel. 

Hosteling International is to be commended for 

the preservation and adaptive reuse of this 

historic building. As part of Hosteling 

International's mission, numerous hostels around 

the country are recognized as local, state, and 

federal landmarks. 

Built in 1885, the Llewellyn 

Williams Mansion is one of only 

five Victorian mansions left in 

the Sacramento area. It is noted 

as one of the finest examples of 

Italianate-stick style Victorian 
architecture in the region, 

designed by Seth Babson and Sacramento International Hostel 
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President's Award: 

GORDON CHIN AND THE CHINATOWN 
RESOURCES CENTER 

As a nonprofit community organization, the 

Chinatown Resource Center (CRC) is dedicated 

to improving San Francisco's Chinatown neigh­

borhood as a thriving low-income ethnic com­

munity. 

Five voluntary grass-roots organizations created 

the Resource Center in 1977 to provide staff and 

technical assistance for their individual programs 

that addressed issues from open space and trans­

portation to affordable housing and social serv­

ices. Work soon expanded to include the Chi­

nese Community Housing Corporation (CCHC), 

a development arm for creating low income 

housing opportunities in the neighborhood. In 

1978, the Resource Center's staff leased a vacant 

residential hotel at 523 Grant A venue and, reno­

vating it themselves on nights and weekends, 

provided 11 units of very low income housing 
for senior women. The success of this effort led 

to the outright purchase, a year later, of the 

Clayton Hotel. It represented the very first 

conventional acquisition and renovation of a 

residential hotel (SRO) by a nonprofit agency in 

San Francisco, serving as a model for the thou­

sands of renovated SRO units that followed. 

In the mid-1980s the Resource Center succeeded 

in rezoning Chinatown to mixed use and in 

lowering the allowable height limit. This pre­

vented the development of high-rise and/or 

large-scale new development that would have 

displaced residents and small businesses. While 

a CRC-led effort to declare Chinatown an His­

toric District in the mid-'80s did not succeed, a 

more recent effort to preserve and restore the 

historic dragon lamps on Grant A venue was 

successful (PG&E was to replace them with 

modem sodium vapor lights). Currently, the Re­

source Center is engaged in a planning effort to 

restore and revitalize the historic Broadway 

retail corridor. 
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President's Award: 

EARL DOUGLASS and the FRIENDS OF 

DOUGLASS HALL 

Earl Douglass and the "Friends of Douglass 

Hall," led by President Ken Ward, have been 

selected to receive an award because of their 

phenomenal dedication to the preservation of 

Douglass Hall on the campus of the Menlo 

School and College. The educational institution 

was prepared to demolish Douglass Hall, named 

in honor of former owner Leon F. Douglass, a 

pioneering inventor of phonograph and motion 

picture technology. Upon learning of the 

College's plans for the building, Earl Douglass, 

grandson of Leon Douglass, took it upon himself 

to try to save the historic building. 

Earl Douglass tirelessly documented the struc­

ture and repeatedly questioned the College's 

decision to raze the building. He appeared 

before City Council and insured that all of the 

relevant information was put into the public 

record. He got the community excited about 

saving Douglass Hall, and inspired creation of a 

citizen group, Friends of Douglass Hall. To­

gether, they encouraged the College to explore 

the State Historical Building Code preservation 

alternatives, and pressed the Town of Atherton 

to fairly study restoration options. An EIR was 

required but it failed to adequately deal with use 

of the code, and was successfully challenged by 

the "Friends" in court. Initially; the College 

insisted it would never restore Douglass Hall, 

but Trustees are now actively pursuing rehabili­

tation proposals and dialogue with the "Friends." 

President's Award: 

PETERJANOPAULandANTHONY 
BLOCK , J. Peter Block Companies 

Peter Janopaul and Anthony Block were selected 

for the President's Award because of their 

commitment to the revitalization of downtown 

Long Beach. (See Block p. 8.) 
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(Block cont'd) They stepped in to rescue a lost­

cause, the seven story historic Kress Building, 

and converted it to loft housing, itself a pioneer­

ing concept in the downtown area. 

Despite being fresh from similar successes in 

Denver, they had an uphill battle convincing the 

City Council and Redevelopment Agency that 

the project made economic sense. The historic 

Kress Building, constructed in 1923, had been 

vacant for years and a previous failed develop­

ment effort had stripped and gutted the building, 

leaving an abandoned shell. Using newly-ac­

quired landmark status so that they could use the 

State Historical Building Code, the partners 

overcame many code problems, such as using an 

external fire escape as part of the seismic retrofit 

scheme. They also convinced the City that the 

"percent for art" requirement was uniquely 

satisfied when the facade, including the original 

1920s wall sign, was beautifully and authenti­

cally restored. The project created 49 units, each 

unit different but all with spectacular spaces. 

The Kress Building, once blighted but now a 

model of adaptive use, stands out as an example 

for others of what can be done with historic 

buildings. 

President's Award: 

VICTORIA AVENUE FOREVER 

Victoria A venue Forever is a local preservation · 

organization dedicated to the preservation of 

Victoria Avenue, one of the gems of Riverside's 

remarkable historic landscape. Victoria A venue 

was the creation of Matthew Gage, who made 

the citrus industry possible when he constructed 

the Gage Canal. One of America's first divided 

boulevards, the A venue was laid out along the 

canal with the first trees planted in 1892. Lined 

with pepper trees from Brazil and Australian eu­

calyptus to provide year-round elegance, en­

hanced with stately palms and silk oaks, and 

bordered by orange groves, Victoria A venue was 

a cultural landscape before the term was coined. 
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Riverside citizens, troubled to see this linear 

environment deteriorating as the orange groves 

gave way to development, convinced the City to 

declare Victoria A venue a Cultural Landmark in 

1969. This declaration, however, did not halt the 

deterioration. Finally, in 1990, Victoria A venue 

Forever was formed to reverse the decline and to 

return the boulevard to its former glory. Since 

this time over 500 trees have been planted and 

the rare Ragged Robin Rose was reintroduced to 

its historic locations along the seven-mile long 

stretch. Victoria A venue Forever brought 

national attention to the project when the corri­

dor was documented by the Historic American 

Engineering Record. 

Linking downtown Riverside to Citrus State 

Historic Park and serving as a critical feature in 

developing heritage tourism, the boulevard faces 

continuing growth pressures. Again, Victoria 

A venue Forever has stepped forward, convincing 

the City to create a committee to prepare a long­

term management plan. Victoria A vefme For­

ever has merged the best components of citizen 

participation: self initiative, informed advocacy, 

and the willingness to dig in and help, literally, 

in preparing the ground for a better environment. 

Jeff Eichenfield is CPF's new Acting Executive 

Director. Jeff brings to CPF extensive local 

preservation and non-profit management experi­

ence from his work on Main Street programs in 
Livermore and Alameda. In a more critical vein, 

he has worked on disaster relief for floods and 

earthquakes. Jeff most recently spent time in 

Washington, D.C. working for the National Trust 

for Historic Preservation as the Coordinator of 

the Midwest Flood Response Program. Kristi 

Coombs, a Bay Area native, is our new Office 

Manager. Her efficiency, organization, and good 

humor are stunning, and she really keeps the 

office running smoothly. 
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CAL TRANS's good works 
During the excitement and theatrics of the Three­

Minute Success Stories at the Riverside confer­

ence, CAL TRANS received some good-natured 

bashing in connection with the 710-Freeway ex­

tension (Pasadena) that has raised the ire of pre­

servationists nationwide. CPF would like to 

point out, however, that there are other CAL­

TRANS activities that in fact support historic 

preservation. Historic resource staff working for 

Caltrans have extensively surveyed cultural re­

sources, published a book on California's his­

toric highway bridges, proposed creative mitiga­

tions, and provided significant support as a co­

sponsor of CPF' s annual conference. CPF is 

grateful for CAL TRANS' support, and our 

members should be aware of the good things 

they do. 

196 Conference in San Jose 
The recently restored Sainte Claire Hotel, lo­

cated in San Jose's growing arts district, has 

been chosen as the headquarters for the 1996 

California Preservation Foundation Conference. 

This excellent site selection is due to the efforts 

of the conference's local level sponsor, the Pres­

ervation Action Council of San Jose. The 

conference _will be held May 30-

June 2, 1996. 

The Sainte Claire, which first 

opened its doors in 1926, was 

the vision of local real estate 

tycoon T.S. Montgomery, who 

considered it the crowning jewel 

of his downtown building 

empire. The architectural firm 

of Weeks and Day completed 

the design at the same time that 

they were working on plans for 
San Francisco's Mark Hopkins 
Hotel. (The most obvious 

similarity is the way the en­

trances to both hotels face their 
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respective corners.) Weeks and Day were also 

responsible for the nearby Fox California movie 

palace, which still awaits restoration. 

The Sainte Claire Hotel went into decline in the 

1960s when businesses fled the downtown for 

the suburbs, and its future remained in doubt 

until serious efforts were made six years ago to 

restore this grand old lady to her original ele­

gance. Workmen found, to their surprise, that 

much of the original decor remained intact 

behind paneling and dropped ceilings. Once 

these were removed, beautiful stencilled ceilings 

and murals again saw the light of day. Magnifi­

cent tile treatments were exposed when the long­

covered courtyard was reopened. The Palm 

Room Lounge, with its period furniture, now is 

bathed with natural light from the courtyard. 

The hotel's food service is provided by 11 For­

naio, one the Bay Area's premier restaurants. 

The Sainte Claire Hotel is located at the south 

end of the City's historic Plaza Park (recently 

named for Cesar Chavez) which was the site of 

California's first civil settlement in 1777 and the 

location of California's first State Capitol. It is 

the center of the City's arts complex, that in­

cludes museums, theaters, concert halls and con­

vention facilities. Mark your calendars now! 

Sainte Clalre Hotel c. 1930 
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Legislative Updates 
In the fast pace of the legislative calendar, we 

are entering the last month (August 15-Septem­
ber 15) in which legislation can be acted on in 

1995. For those of you who attended the legisla­
tive briefing at the Riverside conference, you 

will notice that many of the bills listed previ­
ously have been dropped. Don't be fooled into 
thinking that they have gone away. Many will 

be ready to move in January while others could 

"pop-up" in other bills during this last month. 

1. Financing Historical Properties 
SB 875 (Marks and Petris)-Historic Tax Credits­

Provides for a tax credit of 10% for residential and 20% 

for non-residential of the amount paid or incurred for the 
seismic rehabilitation of historic properties. The bill has a 
$5 million annual cap and the tax credit provision would 
"sunset" on January 1, 2001. 

Comment: Due to the lengthy delay in adopting the state 
budget, Senator Marks was able to move this bill out of the 
Senate and into the Assembly. Additionally, he has been 
able to obtain the appropriate rule waivers and will try to 
Iriove the bill to the Governor's Desk in the next month. 
Letters of support must be sent ASAP. Please send a short 
letter of support (on your business or preservation letter­
head) to Senator Milton Marks and to your State Assembly 
Members and Senators. All Members can be reached by 
writing: Member's name, State Capitol, P.O. Box 942848, 

Sacramento, CA 94248-0001 

Position: Support 
Last "Amended Date: July 19, 1995 

Status: In the Assembly 

2. High Profile Historical Property 
AB 1386 (Richter)-Chico State University Property­

Provides legislative intent regarding the disposal and 
subsequent preservation of six historic "Language Houses" 
located on Chico State University (CSU) property. These 
units were purchased by the University for the purpose of 
demolition and construction of a parking structure. The 
bill expresses legislative intent that the homes be disposed 
of by the CSU Trustees to the highest bidder willing to 
preserve and restore the homes. 
Comment: This measure has been through many revisions 
as it has moved through the legislative process. The most 
recent revision, June 1, 1995, goes a long way to clarify 
the author's intent. Most significantly, the bill currently 
provides specific authority to the University to dispose of 
the property to an entity willing to preserve and restore the 
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houses at their current site. However, the language also 
states that the use of these historic structures must be 
permitted under applicable local general plans and zoning 

regulations. The local historic community should be very 

careful that the gains they have achieved in this legislation 
are not undermined by future city council actions. 
Position: Neutral. 
Last Amended Date: June 1, 1995 

Status: Senate Appropriations. 

3. Land Use 
AB 1511 (Valerie Brown)-Manufactured Housing & 

Historic Preservation-Limits the exemption for 
placement of manufactured housing within historic 
districts. Additionally, the bill requires that any architec­
tural standards placed on a manufactured unit shall apply 
to all buildings, structures and objects within a locally 
designated district. 
Comment: CPF helped fashion this bill to permit cities to 
uniformly apply design review in historic districts. In a 
Vallejo case, the City had been prevented from reviewing 
the impact of placing a manufactured homes that now 
sticks out like a sore thumb in the middle of a historic 
district. 
Position: Support 
Last Amended Date: April 4, 1995 

Status: In the Assembly for Concurrence 

4. Natural Disaster Preparedness and 

Repair 
SB 1010 (Costa)-Loans for Seismic Retrofit-Provides 
that any lien on affected property created by a loan or 
payment of funds by a public body and used to bring a 
building, including privately owned buildings, into 
compliance with applicable seismic safety standards is 
subordinate to prior recorded liens, unless the holders of 
the prior recorded liens consent in writing to being placed 
in a subordinate position. 
Position: Support 
Last Amended Date: April 6, 1995 
Status: Governor's Desk 

5. Private "Property Rights" 
SB 51 (Hayes)-lnverse Condemnation-Provides that 
litigation costs including reasonable attorney, appraisal, 
and engineering fees are recoverable by prevailing 
plaintiffs in an inverse condemnation proceeding. 
Comment: The purpose of this bill is to abrogate a ruling 
in Holtz v. San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District 

and to conform the law to a comment in Morcos v. Board 

of Retirement. 
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Position: Neutral 
Last Amended Date: March 2, 1995 
Status: Signed by the Governor, Chapter 181, Statutes of 

1995 

6. Bond Acts 
AB 1234 (Cortese)-Park Bond Act--Would establish 
funding for the Department of Park.s and Recreation, 
Coastal Conservancy and other environmentally sound 
programs. Such bond acts have been, until recently, 
routinely approved by the voters. Since 1984, money for 

preservation grants administered by OHP has been 
included. CPF is working with the author's staff to ensure 
that the grants are in there one more time (we suggested 

$20 million). 
Comment: Two previous Bond Acts have failed at the 
polls. The need grows, but the "leadership" of the 
legislature and administration may not feel this bond act 
should progress. Although this measure did not move this 
year, we should all be preparing to support the measure in 
January. Letters of support should be sent to the author's 

office and a copy SHOULD be sent to CPF as well. 

Position: Support 
Last Amended Date: As introduced 

Status: Assembly Appropriations Committee 

7. CEQA 
SB 1180 (Calderon)-CEQA Reform-Makes a number 
of substantial changes to the California Environmental 
Quality Act. 
Comment: The bill is sponsored by the State Trade and 
Commerce Agency and Governor Wilson. According to 

the author's office the bill will receive the appropriate rule 
waivers in order to be heard in the next month. Amend­

ments are anticipated prior to a policy committee hearing 

in Assembly Natural Resources Committee. CPF is 
currently in opposition to the bill and will be closely 

watching it. 
Position: Opposed 

Last Amended Date: July 5, 1995 
Status: Assembly Natural Resources Committee 

8. The Budget 
State Historic Building Code-Special thanks need to be 
extended to Senator Nick Petris (DOOakland) and Senator 
Mike Thompson (D-Santa Rosa) for their leadership and 
commitment in putting the votes together in the Joint 
Budget Committee for the State Historic Building Code. 
Even with a packed agenda, they worked Committee 
members until the required votes were there. The other 
votes for the funding of the SHBSB included Valerie 
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Brown (D-Napa) and John Vasconcelos (D-San Jose). 

Please take the time to write a short thank-you to these 

people. If you live in their district, please call and leave a 
nice message. Everyone likes to be thanked. 

$2 Billion Earthguake Retrofit Bond 
According to the July 15, 1995 edition of the Sacramento 

Bee, during the budget process the legislature discussed a 
$2 billion bond for seismic retrofit projects. Although no 
other details have been provided about the bond measure, 
organizations should write their Senate and Assembly 
Members supporting the bonds. 

SHBSB funded 

The State of California's 1995-1996 
budget for the State Historical Building 

Safety Board (SHBSB) continues a fund­

ing level that reflects bare subsistence. 

Because the Statutes "establish" the 

SHBSB within the Division of the State 

Architect (DSA), DSA has financially 

carried the Board in the past. Now that 

budgets are leaner, the ability of DSA to 

carry the SHBSB has significantly dimin­

ished. The State Architect's office contin­

ues to work with the Wilson Administra­

tion to insure continuing Board operations. 

In this new budget, the SHBSB has ap­

peared as a separate line item for the first 

time. While, on balance, this is a plus, it 

has the possible downside that the Board is 

more visible and susceptible to attack. We 

must all redouble our efforts to show our 

communities and legislators that the 

Historical Building Code is a very valuable 

preservation tool . The SHBSB is deeply 

grateful for all the letters sent to the Ad­

ministration and the Legislature during the 
past few months. The SHBSB has a new 

address. It is: 1300 I Street, Sacramento, 

CA 95814. (916) 445-7627; fax (916) 
324-5774. 
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WE THANK OUR CPF 
MEMBERS AND CON­
TRIBUTORS - April 
through July, 1995 

$500 or above 
Susan Brandt-Hawley (Glen 
Ellen) 
David Charlebois, California 
Waterproofing & Restora­
tion (Walnut), 
Michael Crowe (San 
Francisco), 
George Kaplanis (River­
side), 
Charles Loveman (Los 
Angeles), 
Ruthann Lehrer (Santa 
Monica), 
James Lutz, Lutz Seng & 

Boudreau (Fresno), 
Christy McAvoy (Holly­
wood), 
Dr. Knox Mellon (Riverside), 
Steve Mickle (Riverside), 
GeeGee Bland Platt (San 
Francisco), 
Duane Roberts (Riverside), 
Ted Robinson, Jr. (River­
side), 
The Peggy Fouke Wortz 
Fund (Los Angeles) 

$100 or above 
AEGIS (Claremont), 
Claire W. Bogaard (Pasad­
ena), 
Dale Brown, AJA (Pasad­
ena), 
Campbell Historical 
Preservation Board, 
City of Glendale Planning 
Division, 
City of La Mirada, 
City of Monrovia, 
City of Monterey, 
City of Palo Alto Planning 
Department, 
City of Rancho Palos 
Verdes, 
City of Redondo Beach, 
City of Riverside Planning 
Dept., 
City of Santa Barbara, 
City of Santa Monica 
Landmarks Commission, 
City of Truckee Community 
Development Dept., 
City of West Hollywood, 
City of Whittier Planning, 

Day Studio Workshop, Inc. 
(San Francisco), 
Degenkolb Engineers (Los 
Angeles), 
Dalene S. Donnelson 
(Weaverville), 
Eureka Redevelopment 
Agency (Eureka), 
Michael Faulconer, AJA 
(Oxnard), 
Fullerton Planning, 
Marion Grimm (Los Altos), 
Housing/Economic Devel­
opment, San Mateo, 
Interactive Resources 
(Point Richmond), 
Josephson Wertlowatz 
(San Diego), 
Kariotis & Associates, Inc. 
(South Pasadena), 
Killefer Flammang Purtill 
Architects (Santa Monica), 
John Mclemore (Santa 
Clara), 
Marion Mitchell-Wilson 
(Riverside), 
Ron Munekawa, City of San 
Mateo, 
San Buenaventura Re­
search Associates (Santa 
Paula), 
San Diego Dept. of Parks & 

Recreation Southern 
Service Center, 
Gilbert Sanchez Architects 
(Santa Cruz), 
Siegel & Strain Architects 
(Emeryville), 
F. N. & Sarah Spiess (La 
Jolla), 
Stephen L. Taber (San 
Francisco), 
White Foundati<;>n Contrac­
tors (Van Nuys) 

More than $35 
Alma Carlisle (Los Ange­
les), 
Antelope Valley Heritage 
Fndn. (Lancaster), 
Banning Residence 
Museum (Wilmington), 
Denise and Scott Brady 
(Alameda), 
Murray & Karen Brandstater 
(Redlands), 
Brea Historical Society, 
Berkeley Architectural 
Heritage Assoc., 
Robert Chu (Monterey 
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Park), 
Roberta Deering (Chicago), 
Linda Dishman & John 
Hinrichs (Los Angeles), 
Glen & Patricia Duncan (So. 
Pasadena), 
Melanie Fesmire (Indio), 
Bill Geyer (Sacramento), 
Hillary Gitelman & Susan 
Mccue (Oakland), 
Robert S. Harris (Los 
Angeles), 
Les & Linda Hausrath 
(Oakland), 
Hayward Area Historical 
Society (Hayward), 
Heritage Homes of Peta­
luma, 
Joanne Hinchliff (San 
Jacinto), 
Historic Alameda High 
School Foundation 
(Alameda), 
Historic Society Pomona 
Valley, 
Historical Society/SOL VE 
(La Verne), 
Andrea Humbarger 
(Glendale), 
Thomas Lucero (Arleta), 
R. Stephen & Alison 
Mattoon (San Francisco), 
L. H. Milburn (Los Gatos), 
Napa County Landmarks 
Inc. (Napa), 
Cricket & Bob Oldham 
(Glendale), 
Pasadena Heritage 
(Pasadena), 
Deborah Riddle (Petaluma), 
Sacramento Heritage, Inc., 
Sacramento Old City 
Association, 
Saddleback Area Historical 
Society (El Toro), 
San Francisco Architectural 
Heritage, 
Kent Seavey (Pacific 
Grove), 
Simi Valley Historical 
Society, 
Irving J. Symons (Sonora), 
Trinity County Historical 
Society (Weaverville), 
Lou & Glennie Wall 
(Montara), 
Keith Weber & Maxine 
Temer (San Mateo), 
John Whitridge (Napa) 

Regular 
A.M. Allen (West Hills), 
Pieternella Anderson 
(Santa Barbara), 
Alva Lee Arnold 
(Tehachapi), 
John Ash (Los Angeles), 
Jack Atkins (Placerville), 
Rita Baker (Oceanside), 
Chuck Beaty (Riverside), 
John Benriter (Angeles 
National Forest), 
Susan Berg (Culver City), 
Richard Berteaux (Davis), 
Paul Bishop (San Diego), 
Diana Teran Blaisure 
(Costa Mesa), 
Bruce Bonacker (San 
Francisco), 
Elisa Boyden (San Jose), 
Judith Boyer (Woodland), 
Timothy Brandt (Reseda), 
Reuben Brasser (Long 
Beach), 
Peter Bray (Benicia), 
Kaye Briegel (Long Beach), 
Kathie Briggs (Ventura), 
Laura Brugger, (Manhattan 
Beach), 
Edith Butler (Eureka), 
David Cameron (Santa 
Monica), 
Carl D. Carter (Encino), 
Susan Stern Cerny 
(Berkeley), 
Lois Chapson (Los Gatos), 
Marvin Cheeks (Redondo 
Beach), 
David J. Clark (Martinez), 
James Cleland (San Diego), 
Karen Clements (Long 
Beach), 
V. Susan Cline (Culver 
City), 
Ginny Colver (Fresno), 
Corona Public Library 
Heritage Room, 
Susan Correa (Alameda), 
Janet Cosgrove (Colton), 
Doug Cottone (San 
Fernando), 
Darrell Cozen (Memphis), 
Patrick J. Crowley (San 
Diego), 
Joseph D. Cummings 
(Chula Vista), 
Gregg Davidson (West 
Hollywood), 
Ian Davidson (Riverside), 
Shelly Davis-King (Stan-
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dard), 
Dallas Debatin (Fresno), 
Teri Delcamp (San Cle­
mente), 
Patricia DeMarce (El 
Cajon), 
Edward G. Detmer (San 
Francisco), 
Peter Devereaux (Long 
Beach), 
David G. DeVries 
(Berkeley), 
Leslie Dill (Los Gatos), 
Jack Douglas (San Jose), 
Merle Easton, AIA (San 
Francisco), 
Sandra Elder (Penryn), 
Jonathan Eubanks (Re­
dondo Beach), 
Nancy Farrell (Paso 
Robles), 
Agnes Farris (Berkeley), 
Carey P. Feierabend (San 
Francisco), 
Russell C. Fey (Fresno), 
Edwin Fields (Los Angeles), 
Catherine Firpo (Oakland), 
Caroline E. Fisher 
(Belmont), 
Charles Fisher (Highland 
Park), 
Jan Fisher (Carmel), 
Myra Frank (Los Angeles), 
Fresno County Free Library, 
Periodicals Dept., 
Carolyn George (Palo Alto), 
Melisa Gerber (Pasadena), 
Frank Gilbert (Chevy 

· 

Chase, MD). 
Marty Gordon (Belvedere). 
Priscilla Graham (San Luis 
Obispo). 
Archie Green (San 
Francisco), 
Roberta S. Greenwood 
(Pacific Palisades), 
Tim Gregory (Altadena). 
Willa Bowman Pettygrove 
(Davis). 
Kathryn Gualtieri (Capitola). 
Suzanne Guerra (Sacra­
mento), 
Joe Hall (Santa Cruz), 
Peyton Hall (Los Angeles), · 

Nicholas Hanson (Castro 
Valley). 
Mr. & Mrs. Spen9er 
Hathaway (Washington, 
DC), 

Ken Hardy (Torrance), 

Edna Harks (So. San 
Francisco), 
Arnie Hollander (San 
Francisco), 
Christine Yee Hollis (Los 
Angeles), 
Larry Holzer (Vallejo), 
Nancy Iversen (Salinas), 
Stephen Iverson (Westmin­
ster), 
Dawn T. Jacobson (Vallejo), 
Jennifer Jeffries (Long 
Beach), 
Patricia Jertberg (Irvine), 
Chris Johnson (Fresno), 
Karin Johnson (Los 
Angeles), 
Bruce Judd (Berkeley), 
Joyce Kane (Covina), 
David Kaplan (Santa 
Monica), 
Lauri Kibby (Corte Madera), 
Michael Krakower (Pasad­
ena), 
Kathryn J. Kratzer-Yue 
(Auburn), 
Susan Lancaster (Los 
Angeles), 
Edith Landrith-Robertson 
(Oakland), 
Michael Lawson (River­
side), 
Portia Lee (Los Angeles), 
Susan Lehmann (Santa 
Cruz), 
Pamela Lemke (Redondo 
Beach), 
Dane Lenton (Sierra 
Madre), 
Greg Lewis (San Diego), 
Marie Burke Lia (San . 
Diego), 
Randolph Lum (Sacra­
mento), 
Miriam Mack (Ventura), 
Richard Malacoff (Red­
lands), 
Elinor Mandelson (Pied­

mont), 
Sharon Marovich (Sonora), 
Vincent Marsh (San 
Francisco), 
Nancy Mason (Los Altos), 
Leslie Masunaga (San 
Jose), 
Michael Mekeel (West 
Hollywood), 
James D. Michael (Fresno), 
Craig Mineweaser AIA (San 
Jose), 
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LeRoy Misuraca (Long 
Beach), 
Maryam Molavi (Los Angeles), 
James A. Morrison (San 
Francisco), 
Tom Mucha (Woodland), 
Melanie Mullis (Chino), 
Patricia Muscatelli (Oakland), 
Valerie Nagel (Glendale), 
Don Napoli (Sacramento), 
Ted Newman (Indio), 
Laura Lee Niebling (Pebble 
Beach), 
James Oakes, AIA (Fresno), 
Nancy Oliver (San Carlos), 
Melvin J. Olsen (Sacramento), 
Virginia Paca (Altadena), 
Sophia Pagoulatos (Davis), 
Heather Hoggan Parreno (Los 
Angeles), 
Robert Pavlik (San Luis 
Obispo), 
Cathy Perring (Riverside), 
Lynnette Perry (Orange), 
Patricia Perry (Sonora), 
Kirk E. Peterson (Oakland), 
Robert Prasse (Riverside), 
Janice Pregliasco (Mill Valley), 
Phyllis Rankin (Petaluma), 
Emily Reese (Upland), 
Arno W. Reinhold (Piedmont), 
Bud Riley (San Diego), 
Julianna Riley (Los Angeles), 
Karen Roark (Sausalito), 
Ken Rolandelli (Redwood 
City), 
Nels Roselund (So. San 
Gabriel), 
Marcy Roth (Edwards), 
Nan Gordon Roth (San 
Francisco), 
Carol Sage (Los Angeles), 
Sylvia M. Salenius (Santa 
Ana), 
Enid Thompson Sales 
(Carmel), 
Jeff Samudio (Eagle Rock), 
Sue Schechter (La Canada), 
Carolyn Searls (Lafayette), 
Nancy Sederquist (Palo Alto), 
Bill Seidel (Sacramento), 
Sandra Shannonhouse 
(Benicia), 
Margaret Sheehan (Berkeley), 
William Shepherd (Glendale), 
Margot Siegel (Los Angeles), 
Jodi Siegner (Los Angeles), 
Alan Sieroty (Los Angeles), 
Tom Sitton (Hacienda 
Heights), 
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David Smith (Glendale), 
Teresa E. Smith (Or­
ange), 
Patricia Baldwin Snar 
(Gilroy), 
Nita R. Spangler 
(Redwood City), 
Kathleen Stanton (Bay­
side), 
Nancy Stoltz (Mill 
Valley), 
Hisashi Bill Sugaya (San 
Francisco),

\ 

Dawn Suitts (Carlsbad), 
David Swarens (San 
Diego), 
Roger B. Taylor 
(Fresno), 
Elizabeth G. Thompson 
(Eureka), 
Ronald Tobey (River­
side), 
Ruth Todd (San Fran­
cisco), 
Rick Tooker (Carmel), 
Frank Tucker (Orange), 
Shannon Tucker 
(Orange), 
University of Virginia, 
Preservation Law Collec-

tion, 

Dolores Vellutini (Eu­
reka), 
Karen Wade (City of 

Industry), 
Cathy Wahlstrom 
(Chino), 
Frances Weaver 
(Colton), 
Nancy Webber (Wilming­
ton), 
Meg Welden (Salinas), 
Tim Whalen (Santa 
Monica), 
Brian Whelan (North 
Hollywood), 
James Wilson (Newport 
Beach), 

H. Donald Winbigler (Los 
Altos Hills), 
James Wirth (San Ber­
nardino), 
Lucinda Woodward 
(Sacramento), 
Gail Woolley (Palo Alto), 
Joseph W. Wright 
(Corona), 
Elizabeth Yost (Oakland) 



MARTIN ELI WEIL 
RESTORATION ARCHITECT 

2175 CA1v1BRICGE STREET 
LOS ANGELES. CALIFO<NIA 900'.)6 

FAX (213) 734-7996 
(213) 734-9734 

CPF ADVERTISING 

OPPORTUNITIES 

CPF is pleased to offer excellent opportunities 
for businesses and organizations to reach 
preservation-minded consumers statewide. 
Business card-sized advertisements are now 
being accepted for the quarterly newsletter 
and for materials distributed at the Annual 
Preservation Conference. 

California Preservation reaches thousands of 
readers, including architects, developers, 
historic building owners, local government 
officials and preservation advocates. 

The Annual California Preservation Confer­
ence is the major gathering for

' 
those in the 

preservation field. In recent years, the confer­
ence has drawn between 500 and 1000 partici­
pants; your advertisement in CPF materials 
will reach professionals and enthusiasts from 
the public, private and non-profit sectors. The 
fee schedule follows: 

Newsletters: 
Annual Conference: 

$ 50 each, 4 for $150 
$150 

Both opportunities above: $250 

All advertising is subject to the approval of the 
California Preservation Foundation. If you 
want more details, or want to take advan­
tage of this offer, please write or call the CPF 
Oakland office. 
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A550CIAT€S 

ARCHlTeCTURe/CONSTRUCTION 
CONSULTlNCi seRv1ces 

Design & Engineering Incl: 

Historic Structure Reports 
Restoration Planning 
Historic Technology 

Investigation 
ADA Compliance 

(11-08) 947-1900 

1154 PaRk Avenue. San Jose. CallfoRnia 95126 • Fa;c (408) 94 7-1984 

1-707-253-9310 
Fax 252-4143 

ALAN J. MOORE, AIA 

A. J. MOORE ASSOCIATES 
CONSTRUCTION CONSULTING 

ARCHITECTURE • RESTORATION • ENGINEERING 

1038 Stonybrook Drive, Napa, California 94558 

ARCHITECTURAL RESOURCES GROUP 
Pier 9 ·The Embarcadero ·San Francisco • CA· 94111 (415) 421-1680 

JPromoite 
your 
lbusli.Thess 
atlr\l.d. 

supporit 
CJPJF itoo � 
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JOIN CPF ! 
To be fully aware of Foundation activities and to 
receive newsletters or other mailings, you must 
become a CPF member. CPF tries to provide levels 
of membership nearly everyone can afford. We 
assure you, your tax-deductible contribution keeps us 
here working for you. 

Individuals and Libraries may join CPF at the $35 
"individual" rate. 
"Family", covers both adults in household for $50. 
Non-profit organization dues are $75. All board 
and staff will receive program (workshops and 
conference) discounts. 
"Business" and "Government" categories are 
$100. The rate includes automatic membership . 
benefits for all those associated with the government 
or business entity, such as board members and staff 
assigned to a Landmarks Commission. 
"Full-Time Students" and "Senior" rates are $20, 
and we hesitate to decide for you when it is that you 
become a "senior," but suggest 60-plus is the line. 

"Sponsors" ($150) are those who really like what we 
do and want to give more. 
The "Partners" category ($500) is CPF's special 
donor group, and Partners are afforded special 
benefits - call for more information. 

We are especially grateful to our PRES ERVATION 
PARTNERS. those who make very substantial 
contrjbutjons to support our work: 

Anonymous 
Susan Brandt-Hawley (Glen Ellen), 
David Breiholz, David C. Breiholz & Co. (Lomita), 
Jane Carter (Colusa), 
David Charlebois, California Waterproofing & Resto­
ration (Walnut) 
Michael Crowe (San Francisco) 
Kathleen Green (Sacramento), 
Peter Janopaul, J. Peter Block Co. (Del Mar), 

George Kaplanis (Riverside), 
Ruthann Lehrer (Santa Monica), 
Charles Loveman (Los Angeles), 
Jim Lutz, Lutz Seng & Boudreau (Fresno), 
Ron Malekow, Howard Roofing (Pomona), 
Christy McAvoy (Hollywood), 
Ralph Megna (Riverside), 
Knox Mellon (Riverside), 
Steve Mickle (Riverside), 
B.J. Mylne (Riverside), 
GeeGee Bland Platt (San Francisco), 
Elizabeth Pomeroy (Pasadena), 
Duane Roberts (Riverside), 
Ted Robinson Jr. (Riverside), 
Jeff Seidner, Eagle Restoration & Builders (Sierra 
Madre), 
Glenn Wharton, Glenn Wharton & Associates (Santa 
Barbara), 
The Peggy Fouke Wortz Fund (Los Angeles), 
Loring Wyllie, H. J. Degenkolb Associates, Engineers 
(San Francisco). 

REMOVAL OF HISTORIC BUILDINGS 
RIVER CITY HISTORICAL DISTRICT 

GUADALUPE FLOOD CONTROL PROJECT 
SAN JOSE, CALIFORNIA 

Approximately 20 residences and/or outbuildings 
are offered for conveyance to and removal by 

interested parties. All have historical l!lignificance. 

These buildings are in San Jose on a site bounded by 
W. Saint John Street, Hwy. 87, W. Santa Clara St,. 

and the Guadalupe River. 

To receive an information packet, please contact the 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 

Attn: Messrs. R.J. Vincent, (916)-557-6868, 6815 
or M.J. Garrett, (916) 557-6880. 

r ;a:; �;;:G7H;N-;,;;;V ::T��:c-:L;;:A---;�;M-;: :�l;E �;M-;; ;F�;; � 
I Your contribution helps support workshops, research, publications, legislative efforts, conferences and direct local assistance. Clip I 
I and send this coupon with your tax-deductible membership contribution to the California Preservation Foundation, 1615 Broadway, I 
I 

Suite 705, Oakland, CA 94612. 
I 

I MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES: I 
I Name(s): I 
I Address: Individual or Library MEMBER - $35.00 I 

City: Zip: Family/household MEMBER - $50.00 
1
1 

Home Phone: (_) Work: ( __ ) Non-Profit Organization MEMBER- $75.00 1
1 Business or Government MEMBER - $100.00 

I Student or Senior (over 60) MEMBER - $20.00 I 
I D I am interested in state legislative issues; put me Individual or Organization SPONSOR - $150.00 I 
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CALIFORNIA PRESERVATION 

FOUNDATION . 

Board of Trustees 

President - Ruthann Lehrer (Long Beach) 
Vice Pres -Michael Crowe (San Francisco) 
Treasurer - Alan Dreyfuss (Oakland) 
Secretary - Gail Woolley (Palo Alto) 
Arlene Andrew (La Verne) 
Susan Brandt-Hawley (Glen Ellen) 
David Charlebois (Walnut) 
Toni Symonds Dow (Sacramento) 
Kathleen Green (Sacramento) 
Anthea Hartig (Ontario) 
Karita Hummer (San Jose) 
Bruce Judd (Berkeley) 
Ron Lewis (Pasadena) 
Charles Loveman (Los Angeles) 
Alexa Luberski-Clausen (San Diego) 
James Lutz (Fresno) 
Bob Mackensen (Yuba City) 
Marion Mitchell-Wilson (Riverside) 
Bradford Paul (San Francisco) 
Elizabeth Pomeroy (Pasadena) 
Cassandra Walker (San Juan Capistrano) 

Jeff Eichenfield, Acting Exec. Director 
Paige Swartley, Program Associate 
Kristi Coombs, Office Manager 

TWENTIETH YEAR 

1615 Broadway, Suite 705 
Oakland, California 94612 

Summer 1995 

310/570-6864 
415/7 44-3988 
51 0/835-5334 
415/327-2937 
909/596-8706 
707 /938-3908 
909/595-1234 
916-668-2025 
916/454-2888 
909/460-0536 
408/971-0940 
415/421-1680 
213/681-8282 
213/962-6920 
619/220-5314 
209/442-3000 
916/445-7627 
909/782-5371 
415/554-0240 
818/791-7660 
714/443-6320 

510/763-0972 

• • • 

Calendar: 

August 19-20 -- Arts & Crafts, Art Nouveau and 
Vintage Western Sale, Councourse Exhibition 
Center, San Francisco, (415) 599-3326. 

September 22,29 -- CPF's Award-Winning Design 
Solutions workshop, Glendale 9/22, San Francisco 
9/29, (510) 763-0972. 

October 6-7 -- Conference of California Historical 
Societies Fall Symposium, hosted by Placer County 
Historical Society, Auburn, (916) 878-2950. 

December 10-12 -- Restoration West Trade Show, 
San Francisco Hilton and Towers, (617) 933-9699 
for exhibitor info; (617) 933-6663 visitor info. 

NON-PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION 
U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
BERKELEY, CALIF. 
PERMIT No. 308 
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